e

SHORT TRACK NEWS.

OLYMPIC SEASON 2021/2022 ENDING

The Winter Glympics in Peking with very interesting Shorttrack races are behind us and in the Luxembourg Short track scene we have also fresh
news. In the Annual General Mesting held 27" January 2022 we did not get for the Club enough members 0 an Extraordinary General Meeting was

held on 27 February 2022 in Kockelscheuer. Enclosed the new settings for both:

ULPY == UNIDMN CHLPFV == CLUB
President Josiane Hoffmann President Kaj Backstrém
Secretary Marco Kiesgen Vice-President Marco Kiesgen
Treasurer Monique Breton Secretary Benjamin Castan
Member Kaj Backstrom Treasurer Josiane Hoffmann
hembers Heidi Backstrém, Monigue Breton, Agnes Bannink, Patrick Conesa

E Caroline Murphy
We wish all the best for the old Committee Members and thank them for their long commitment in Short track in Luxembourg.
The new Committee will be introducing some new things.
The major news is that we start this Sunday with COVIDCHECE at the ice rink which means that all with a 3G certificate can see their skaters on
action in the ice rink. Secondly we start to issue again the SHORT TRACK NEWSLETTER as often as we have something to inform. And we have a new
Email address which we ask you to note: ulpvi@shorttrack.lu
As you might afready know all informations about races you will find in
www. shorttrackonline.info

HNext competitions we have skaterss are

Benelun Cup Mimegen, Netherlands 5.3 2022 Sidoine Conesa, Marco Kiesgen &
Peter Mumphy

A0th Easter Cup i Gent, 26— 174 2022

Lunembowrg Championships , Kockelscheoer 24.4, 3022
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